










---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Karen Brown Herbert <herbert@karenbrown.com> 

Date: Mon, Nov 4, 2019 at 10:07 AM 

Subject: November 4 - Off Leash Dog meeting 

To: <goga_public_affairs@nps.gov>, <Laura_Joss@nps.gov>, <stan_austin@nps.gov>, 

<cgroom@smcgov.org>, <dpine@smcgov.org>, <dhorsley@smcgov.org>, <wslocum@smcgov.org>, 

David Canepa <dcanepa@smcgov.org>, Coastside DOG <christine@coastsidedog.org> 

Dear All, 

We are not able to attend today's meeting as intended. We are out of town on business and simply 
cannot get back in time. We have been to a few meetings to show support of allowing dogs to walk off 
leash on both the bluffs above Pillar Point as well as in Quarry Park.  We are hoping this email will serve 
as "our voice" had we been able to be present today and given time to comment. 

1) From the last meeting it is our understanding that the committee is close to approving off leash
access on a trial basis for Quarry Park. Our comments below refer to the Pillar Point Bluffs which we 
hope you will consider as well. Quarry Park and Pillar Point offer two completely different landscapes for 
hiking.  As I (Karen) stated when given a voice at the last meeting, we choose not to walk our dogs in 
Quarry Park due to the poison oak and concern for wildlife that might attack our dogs.  We now live in 
the hills of Montara and witness coyote and fox on a daily basis. We KNOW they must inhabit the brush 
and woods that border the trails in the park.  

2) We have lived on the coast since 1991 and have enjoyed the opportunity to walk the bluffs with our
dog(s) off leash on a regular basis.  We understand, appreciate the respect the privilege. We can also 
appreciate that not all people are comfortable in the presence of dogs, so we strive to put our dogs on 
leash whenever we see someone approaching without dogs; someone on a bike so that they do not 
have to navigate around loose dogs and whenever we see someone who chooses to have their dog on 
leash.  While this is not always possible to anticipate, for the most part with the wide-open paths on the 
bluffs, 99% of the time we are able to do so. In the almost 30 years we have walked the bluffs (and we 
do so almost daily, weather and availability permitting) we have not had one bad experience or 
encounter. 

3) Since Off Leash has now become an issue that requires a vote, we have become more aware of
others, observing their methods and would say that most everyone is very courteous and respectful. 
When asked, it is surprising just how many people, like us, have walked the bluffs with their dogs since 
moving to the coastside. We would challenge you to find anyone who respects the landscape more than 
the dog owners. We consider the bluffs our "back yard." 

4) Now retired (we came to the coast when we built and opened Seal Cove Inn in 1991) we enjoy the
luxury of being able to walk the bluffs morning, noon or evening. Many of the committee members have 
stated at the meetings that they have been out to the bluffs but, we question how often and when. We 
are there almost every day at various times and are truly surprised how few people there are enjoying 
the trails.  Weekends and holidays there are understandably a few more people, but, not extensive 
crowds. You have had a counter in place for quite a while which should validate just how many people 
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use the trails and if you are able to differentiate between two and four legged visitors you would know 
just how many of the people who walk the bluffs are in the company of their dogs. 
 
5) It seems with each new meeting the results of a new study are presented to address the "fragile" 
landscape. As taxpayers we cannot help but question the cost of these studies, especially as it 
suspiciously seems that the timing and purpose of these studies is to serve the agenda of those against 
off leash walking. A few years back we observed months of bobcats aggressively plowing through the 
brush to eradicate the pampas grass. This resulted in massive destruction of the habitat for the lizards, 
snakes etc that the committee is now so concerned about protecting. Why was a study not suggested 
before the bobcats wreaked havoc on the bluffs previously? Why now when off leash is the issue?  We 
would also claim that having walked the bluffs for 30 plus years, other than the natural erosion at the 
cliffs' edge, little has changed.  
 
6) We would also like to express our thanks to Christine Corwin who bravely represents our Coastside 
Dog Walking Community. As your taped videos will evidence, she does not seem to receive the same 
respect and courtesy afforded other members present on the committee.  It is very hard not to stand up 
and ask Pat Brown to please address Christine's comments with a little more kindness.  Christine always 
shows respect, she is there to present "our voice" but, it is very obvious that her views are not 
welcomed most especially by Pat who seems to "shut her down" at any opportunity. 
 
7) We would also like to express our frustration as tax payers to feel that this committee is a waste of 
time and resources. For all the meetings, surveys and the time committed by our paid county and state 
employees, knowing that a unanimous vote is required to "win" an off leash ruling it is hard not to 
question if we ever had a chance, truly ever had a "voice."  There are members on the committee if 
asked in the beginning if anything could every sway their vote against off leash walking, we are certain 
they would have said no. We attend meetings hoping for a "voice", observing the process and come 
away each time feeling our time, too, is wasted and that there is no sincere consideration of our 
"voice."  It also seems wrong that employees paid by our taxpayers' dollars do not seem to have any 
sense of obligation to consider our wishes. 
 
8) Finally our greatest concern, fear is that the true agenda is to begin with taking away the right to walk 
off leash and then eventually completely taking away the right to walk with dogs. It seems our park 
administration does NOT want to deal with our four legged friends. 
 
Again, we wish we could be in attendance today.  Please consider our voice. 
 
Sincerely, 
Karen Brown Herbert and Rick Herbert 
November 4, 2019 
 

 
  



From: Betsy Daly-Caffell <bdalycaffell@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 11:02 AM 
To: PARKS_ParksAndRecreation <ParksAndRecreation@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Pillar Point Blufftop Park 
 
My name is Betsy Daly-Caffell and I have been a resident in Moss Beach for 29 years. 
 
I live two blocks from Pillar Point Blufftop Park, and I walk the park everyday with my friends and our 
dogs.   
 
As long as I have walked the trails of this park, historically dogs have been off leash.  My friends and I are 
responsible dog owners. We respect other users of the park, whether they be bicyclists, joggers, or 
families with children, or other dogs on leash.  We leash our dogs when approaching others, and cleanup 
after our pets (we also cleanup after other dogs too). 
 
I know that the Fitzgerald Marine Reserve has concerns on the safety of the seals on the beaches.  So do 
I.  The bluffs are 80 feet high above the ocean.  Dogs on the bluffs do not pose a threat to the wildlife on 
the beaches.  The incident with the dog that killed the seal in Ross Cove, was because the owner was 
walking on the beach with their dog.  The dog didn’t run from the top of the bluff down to the beach.  That 
owner lied, and there were witnesses that saw it.  Please don’t punish the majority of us, for the sins of 
one irresponsible person. This was one incident. I would like to see stronger signage, where it lists the 
fines for dogs on the beach.   
 
The majority of people in this park are responsible with their pets. This is not a heavily used park.  
 
There have been very few incidents, in the many years that I’ve walked these trails. Please allow this park 
for off leash use. 
 
Thank you 
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